

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero@coastalnet.com

February-March 2006

Dear Co-laborers in Christ,

Greetings from North Carolina in Jesus' wonderful name! We are still enjoying beautiful weather, though it is forecast to get messy and cold tonight.

"Many, O LORD my God, are thy wonderful works which thou hast done, and thy thoughts which are to us-ward: they cannot be reckoned up in order unto thee: if I would declare and speak of them, they are more than can be numbered." Psalm 40:5

We were just thinking of, and counting all the wonderful things our Lord has done for us, and the ministry of Mission Aero over the years. God has been so good to save us, keep us, and allow us to serve him here at Canaan Airbase. What a joy to reach even unto the uttermost parts through the missionary pilots we serve. We are so blessed!

> Bro Mark Robertson and family recently returned here from the paint shop with the Cessna 180 (no longer just a project) for about two weeks of final preparation for their move to Lynn Lake in Manitoba, at the very northern end of the paved highway. The airplane looks so nice "in her new dress". We have just a few things to finish up, but it is so rewarding to see the progress, the fruit of long hours of Bro Mark and Bro Tore, with some others lending a helping hand at times. We will surely miss them being around here, but also look forward to their being on the field. > Bro Richard Badgett is progressing well in his Instrument flying, and will be returning next week from a series of meetings... My, it is hard to slow those missionaries down, and keep them here for any length of time, especially if they are on deputation, or on furlough. Well, that says it, because if they are not on the mission field then... you get the idea. > Bro. George Pine and family will be moving into the "camp site" when the Robertsons leave, and will be working in the area while finishing up his Private Pilots license. He will be serving in Ft. Yukon, Alaska. > Bro Jim Parvis will be interviewed in March by WWNTBM, and plans to work with us here at Mission Aero as an aircraft mechanic.

Prayer Requests: Pray for: The completion of the work on the Robertson airplane, and their relocation to Canada; safety and good progress in the Instrument flight training with Bro Badgett; the Pine family as they move this way, and for the Parvis family as they finish process with our mission. Another special prayer request is for my younger brother Jim, as he is in stage four of melanoma cancer, and nothing else medically can be done for him. He is in good spirits, but he knows that unless the Great Physician helps him in answer to prayer there will be nothing to help. He is trusting the Lord Jesus, and the anointing and laying on of hands for his healing. Please pray with us!

fail + ()onnie

Under HIS' Wings,